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Next Meeting:  September 8, 2010 
Location: Jarrell Hall 

Rosary 6:15pm, Dinner 6:30pm, Meeting 7:00pm 

 Supreme Website 
www.kofc.org 

 
State Website 

www.louisianakc.org 
 

Council Website 
www.kc7557.com 

2nd & 3rd Degree Exemplification 
ATTENTION All 1st and 2nd Degree Knights, the Nativity Council in New Iberia will host a 2nd and 
3rd degree exemplification at their Council Hall on October 3rd. Brothers , if you would like to advance 
in our order this is your chance. Registration begins at 8:00AM for the 2nd Degree which starts at 
9:00AM sharp. Once the 2nd Degree is completed, registration will begin for the 3rd degree. The 3rd De-
gree Exemplification will start within an hour. Lunch will be served  immediately following the 3rd de-
gree.  Please let me know at our next business meeting if you want to attend.  

Membership Drive  
THANKS to all of  you that helped out at our recent membership drive that was held on August 28th and 
29th. We collected many names and phone numbers. Hopefully in the weeks to come we will add new 
members to our council.  The next 1st Degree will be at Fatima Hall on Rena Drive, Lafayette on Sep-
tember 14, 2010.  We hope to get as many new members there as possible.   Thanks again. 

4th Degree Exemplification in Broussard  
Brothers, On September 11th, 2010, our Council will host its first 4th Degree Exemplification in  
Broussard at SCS Gym.  Registration will be from 8:00AM to 10:00AM at the school cafeteria.  The  
Exemplification will begin at 10:30AM and conclude at approximately 12:30PM, followed by the Ban-
quet.  We will need HELP on the evening of Sept. 10th at SCS gym and on the day of the event. Thanks.  

Jambalaya Fundraiser scheduled for September 26th 
Our Jambalaya Fundraiser will be held on Sunday, September 26th.  Cooking will begin around 4:30AM 
in the SCS gym kitchen, serving will start around 9:00AM. We need everyone to come and help out, if 
you cannot be there to help out at least come by and support our council by purchasing lunch for you and 
your family. I encourage all the new Knights that have never been to a KC Jambalaya Fundraiser, to 
come help and see how it’s done. You may even get to stir a pot. Hope to see you there!!!!! 
 

KC Soccer Challenge  
On August 28th, 2010, our Council hosted its annual Council Soccer Challenge on the soccer field be-
hind Sacred Heart Church.  Brother Kevin Ardoin was in charge of this event and he was added by my-
self and our District Deputy Mike Malagarie.  I am happy to say that we have two winners in this event.  
Placing first in the 10 year old bracket was Brennan Miller and placing first in the fourteen year old 
bracket was Alex Gisclair.  Please join me in congratulating these two fine young men.  They will be 
advancing to the Area H Soccer Challenge in the up coming month. 

Monthly Scheduled Events 
Sep 05 -  Donut Sunday (Cancelled due to Labor Day Holiday) 
Sep 08 -  Business Meeting                                                                Sep 26 -  Jambalaya Fundraiser 
Sep 11 -  State Horseshoe Contest                                                      Sep 27 -  Officers Meeting 
Sep 11 -  4th Degree Exemplification 
Sep 14 -  1st Degree Exemplification 
Sep 20 -  4th Degree Meeting 
Sep 24-26 -  State Golf Tournament 
 



Brothers, if you need 
Life Insurance 
or an Annuity, call 
Brian Decou at 
 322-1495 He will help 
arrange a meeting to 
give you the best advice 
there is. Prepare for 
the future, while there 
is time. 

KC Family of the Month 
This month’s KC Family of the Month is active during the course of the year helping at various events. 
He and his wife support the Church and the KC’s in many ways. He is the author of “How Come?” 
Catholic Apologetics for Cajuns. While writing his book, he was supported by his by his wife Louise and 
children Zack and Jennifer.  This Brother Knight  is donating all of the proceeds from his book to our 
council. Please help me congratulate the Ed and Louise Comeaux Family as this Month’s Family of 
the Month. 

                                      KC of the Month 
This Brother Knight has learned from the best. He walks in his Father’s shoes and leads by example. He 
recently helped coach the Junior Division of Squires in Softball in Simmsport, LA., He coached and 
played in the Veterans Division in the KC Softball Tournament, and was a doubles entry in the Area H 
Horseshoe Tournament in Esterwood with Ray Trahan. Not only does he help coach his children  year 
round in sports, and he is always there to lend a helping fellow Knights in need.  Please help me congratu-
late this months Knight of the Year Tommy Miller Jr., as Knight of the Month. 

Grand Knight’s email address:  grandknight@kc7557.com 
 Home Phone: 837-6960     Cell Phone: 344-4701 

We are still looking 
for new members to 
join the Knights. If 
you know of someone, 
give them a form 100. 
Contact  
George Villagomez. 

     Interested in  
becoming a Squire, 
Contact Chris Fruge 
At 337-552-4588 
Come and join 
the fun. 

Happy Birthday Brothers 

State Golf Tournament  
This years 63rd Annual  State Golf Tournament will be held at Acadian Hills, Lafayette, Louisiana on 
September 24-26, 2010. Brothers interested in playing  can contact Marshall Miller at 337-237-2782 or 
337-291-8939.  Registration will be available at our next business meeting.  

Kevin J. Artigue Brady L. Como Andre' Larriviere Chris St. Amand 
REV Harry E Benefiel David P. Daspit Randall L. LeDoux Timothy Tate 
Billy J Billeaud Emile Desormeaux Leo J Leonards Guy F. Thibodeaux 

Trenton Bolfar Charles H. Driggers Michael P Malagarie Joseph R. Trahan Jr 
John F. Boudreaux Kenneth J. Duplechin Aubrey J. Milligan Ned J Trosclair 
Andre Bourque Raphael J Fontenot Jonathan J. Mire Miguel A. Trujillo Jr 
Rickey P Broussard Kendall D Fontenot John J Novak Brody Viator 
Jacob P. Broussard Brent S. Fontenot Joseph Powell Roy Vincent 
Samuel J. Clay John M. Garber Paul T. Rodts-Palenik Darrell J. Young 

Stephen C. Coker Norman J Landry Charles J. Soprano Jr  

State Softball Tournament  
This years State Softball Tournament was held at Pelican Park in Carencro, Louisiana on August 14th and 
15th.  Our Council had three teams that participated in this State event.  Placing 3rd was our Coed Team. 
Our open team placed 4th and our Veterans Team placed 7th.  I would like to thank the Coaches and play-
ers for displaying Good Sportsmanship Conduct at all times during this tournament.  I feel that Broussard 
Council 7557 set an example that should be followed by all.  I am sorry that this article space does not 
have enough room to display all photos and the names of all players.  Thanks again.  

 Area H Horseshoe Tournament 
The results from this year’s contest are as follows. First Place Doubles- Mike Garber & Albert Morvant, 
Second Place– Pat and Eddy Daily. In the Singles bracket - First Place  - Joe Primeaux, Third Place—
Kenny Boudreaux.  All of these Brothers will represent our Council at the State Horseshoe Tournament in 
Patterson, LA. on September 11, 2010. I would also like to thank all of the other Brothers from our council 
who participated.  

Wednesday’s Rosary 
Brothers, remember every Wednesday starting at 6:00PM our council sponsors the Rosary at Scared Heart 
Church. Also, remember the Rosary is not just for KC Members, but everyone. 


